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Professor Robert C. Wissmar on Gold Creek Pond: “filling the pond will achieve nothing”. 

Robert Wissmar, PhD, is Professor Emeritus of aquatic ecology in the 
School of Fisheries and Center for Streamside Studies at the University of 
Washington. He has international standing for his studies on fish habitat, 
including definitive research on selection of spawning sites by bull trout 
in Gold Creek. Here’s a link to 57 of his publications. 
https://www.researchgate.net/scientific-
contributions/11062985_Robert_C_Wissmar 

 

 

 

Following our recent posting of the 1936 image of a dewatered Gold 
Creek, I heard from Professor Wissmar regarding Gold Creek and Gold 
Creek Pond: 

From: Robert Wissmar  
Subject: Dewatering of Gold Creek in 1936 
Date: June 8, 2020 at 11:19 AM PDT 
To: Robert Mecklenburg 
Robert: 
Past studies suggest that ponds & subsurface water flows provide 
important water storage for the entire Gold Creek hydrological system. 
The current hydrology benefits Bull Trout! … 
 
 
On Wed, Jun 10, 2020 at 3:32 PM Robert Mecklenburg wrote: 
Dear Professor Wissmar, 
… As you may know, consultants have suggested partially or completely filling Gold Creek Pond and Heli’s 
Pond (a much smaller pond north of Gold Creek Pond) to correct seasonal dewatering of approximately 
one mile of Gold Creek. The intent is to remove the passage barrier for bull trout. Since there is historical 
and photographic evidence that dewatering occurred long before these ponds existed, I do not 
understand the rationale this proposed action... 
 
 
On June 10, 2020 at 4:00:34 PM, Robert Wissmar replied: 
Filling the pond will achieve nothing. Fluvial and geomorphic process over thousands of years have 
created massive fluvial - geomoporphic deposits in the Gold Creek channels and valley. Subsurface flows 
within these deposits will always occur.  Subsurface flows are common in streams & valleys of the 
Cascades. Good Luck 

 


